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" RCI RESPONSE:

Item 1 - Control Rod Drive Mechanism (CRDH) (sic) Work Platform

a,b,c & d At anytime during installation of the customer supplied equipment,
of which this item is one example, when the work could not be
completed in accordance with drawings and/or specification
requirements, the customer or his agent were contacted to provide
resolution. Any and all deviations were approved by the customer or
his agent through issuance of a Field Deviation Disposition Reguest
(FDDR). Reactor Controls, Inc. did not supply any waterial or items
for this installation, and any deviations from the AISC Manual or
other specifications, were the responsibility of the equipment
designer and supplier. RCI did not provide any of the materials or
items installed. Everything was provided to RCI by the owner except
welding materials, which RCI did provide.

RCI can accept as fact that the items as reported during the recent
examination may be true. However, we strongly point out that in the
years since RCI left that jobsite a lot of disassembly, reassembly
and modifictions may have been performed. Therefore, to suggest
that the present status is the work of RCI is presumptious.

Comment: At the time of installation, the CRD Work Platform was
considered temporary due to interferences preventing proper
operation and future modification would be required to enable proper
operation. RCI did the work in accordance with the customer
instructions as the platform wus necessary to perform other
installation operations. The rework cf the platform was not
performed by Reactor Controls, Inc. and possibly has been reworked
since RCI left the jobsite.

CG&E COMMENTS:

The only work which has been done on the CRDM Work Platform since RCI
left the site was performance of load testing, adjustment of brakes, and
replacement of cables.

GE Drawing No. SEI 10170 R3 Sheet 3 of 5 provides a list of material
supplied by GE and details of splices. RCI did not conform to the design.

GE Drawing No. 761E259 states the following:

"Only the parts listed and identified by vendors name and identification
numbers have been approved. A substitute shall not be used without prior
approval by APED engineering.”

A review of the available documentation found no record of correspondence
from RCI regarding missing parts or other deficiencies noted by the NRC
regarding the CRDM Work Platform. This suggests that the deficiencies
noted in parts la through ld were the responsibility of RCI. 1In
addition, GE Drawing No. 761E259 requires the platform to conform to
AISC, AWS, ANSI, SSPC, and OSHA standards. RCI did not meet these
requirements.
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" NRC DRAFT IE NOTICE:

4, Reactor Lower Head Insulation Frame

Three circumferential joints were examined to determine conformance of
bolting with tue reference specification. It was found that:

a. Bolting for this frame was assembled without washers.

b. At one location nuts did not show sufficient thread engagement.

RCI COMMENTS:

Item 4 - Reactor Lower Head Insulation Frame

This work was not in the scope of the RCI coatract as evidenced by
S&L Specification H-2832, page 1-9, paragraph 17.

CG&E COMMENTS:

RCl's statement is correct.
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